Freedom of Information Act 2000 – Street Works 
Your request for information has now been considered. The Council does not hold the information requested.
You asked:
I am writing further to intended litigation against an undertaker of works in respect of a breach of the New Road & Street Works Act 1991/ a claim in negligence, for information on which Utility had an opening notice/permit to carry out street works (excavation) at (or near to) Station Road, Thurnby, Leicester, LE7 9QG.

Please review and provide notices from 8.10.2012 which go back 15 years as we are investigating a latent damage to Virgin Media apparatus at this location.

In addition, if it is possible, could you give the date of when resurfacing or change of road structure works (if any) have been carried out by yourselves.
This request for information is made under s.1(1) FOIA 2000 and s.35 DPA 1999.

Answer:


Leicester City Council does not hold any records for this location. Therefore this letter acts as a refusal notice under section 17.1 of the Freedom of Information Act 2000 because, in accordance with section 1.1 of the Act, this information is not held by the Council.

To advise and assist, Station Road, Thurnby comes under Leicestershire County Council. 
Please address your query to County using the following link: https://www.leicestershire.gov.uk/about-the-council/freedom-of-information/freedom-of-information-requests
If you are dissatisfied with the handling of your request please write to: 
Information Governance & Risk Team

Leicester City Council

Legal Services

4th Floor, City Hall 
115 Charles Street

Leicester LE1 1FZ
e-mail: info.requests@leicester.gov.uk 

